65x25 Work Group Update
April 14, 2016
On July 29th the Coalition approved the following as its overarching goal: 65% of the state’s 25 to 64 year old population holds a high-quality postsecondary credential or degree by the year 2025, and individuals volunteered to serve on a Work Group that would address the implementation and reporting issues cited in the reports presented at that time. The overall vision for this effort is: New Hampshire’s citizens have the education necessary to meet their life goals, as well as the current and future economic needs of the state.
The Work Group held its fifth meeting on April 4th with the following individuals able to participate: Val Zanchuk (Graphicast), Joe Murray (Fidelity), Jim Roche (BIA), Judy Burrows (NHCF), Michelline Dufort (High Tech Council), Fred Bramante (ED2), Eric Feldborg (DoE), Todd Leach (USNH), Amy Schwartz (USNH), Tom Horgan (NHCUC), Michele Perkins (New England College), Ross Gittell (CCSNH), Kristyn Van Ostern (CCSNH), Mark Rubinstein (Granite State College), Ed MacKay (Higher Education Commission, DoE), and Malia Sieve (HCM Strategists)
The topics discussed by the Work Group (WG):

1. Kristyn and Amy provided an excellent update on behalf of the Higher Education Subcommittee that included a lengthy list of strategic initiatives that support 65x25 attainment in one aspect or another by a wide range of entities, and calculation of the number of credentials/degrees that need to be produced by 2025. The presentation included rough estimates of the costs of various initiatives, information that was requested so requests to potential funding sources could begin to be developed if full funding was not identified (a number of the initiatives only provide planning money).  The WG provided extensive feedback, noting the importance of ensuring production maps to employer demand, and the key feature of working to engage groups of adults without a degree to complete needed credentials.  It was agreed this effort is very complex, and appreciation expressed for the detailed analysis being conducted.
2. Judy and Joe reported on behalf of the ad hoc group (which included Tanna) on a potential business-driven model for providing ongoing management of the 65x25 effort, while ensuring the Coalition retains its visibility as the lead advocate for attainment. Jim Roche agreed to join the ad hoc committee and a more refined recommendation will come to the WG in June.
3. Malia noted the Lumina “Stronger Nation” report in April will now include postsecondary-awarded certificate figures (rather than just degree figures). In addition, she distributed a working draft of the outline for a report from the WG to the full Coalition that will summarize the results of this first phase of work. It was agreed this report should be provided to the Coalition in June.
4. Fred and Eric confirmed they will be co-chairing the High School Subcommittee, and have already received commitments from nearly a dozen individuals to serve on that body.  In addition, Commissioner Ginny Barry will be providing an overview of the subcommittee’s work to the statewide group of Superintendents who meet monthly.
5. An update on efforts to publicize the 65x25 goal was provided, including the article (attached) by Val published in the journal of the Manufacturing Leadership Council, and he noted the theme for the issue was workforce development.   Also, many advocates have expressed willingness to testify in support of HCR 12 (a Resolution before the Legislature endorsing 65x25 attainment) when it is considered in the Senate.

6. Action steps for next meeting:
a) The HE Subcommittee, led by Amy and Kristyn, will incorporate feedback from the WG into a revised presentation of strategic initiatives, including a prioritization of efforts that will yield the needed scale, while also continuing the refinement of aggregate and sector-based degree/credential production target setting.
b) The ad hoc committee of Tanna, Judy, Joe, and Jim will bring forward a recommendation for the long term structure to provide oversight and coordination of 65x25, with the intent the WG will then provide a recommendation to the full Coalition.
c) Fred and Eric will report on the first meeting of the HS Subcommittee and bring any recommendations forward to the WG for discussion.  Their initial work is expected to focus on the credentials currently being produced at CTEs, and to what extent these may qualify as, or lead to, a high quality credential or degree.
d) Malia will confer with Steve Norton on efforts to secure data and information relating to employer workforce needs in New Hampshire.  They will also review Lumina’s approach to capturing production of high quality credential data nationally and within the state plus reporting on the metrics approved for assessing 65x25 attainment progress.
e) Malia will build out the draft of the findings and recommendations from this first phase of the 65x25 attainment effort for presentation to the full Coalition in June. The report will include the recommendations from the above contributors that have been adopted by the WG.

The WG will meet again on Thursday, June 9, 2016 from 9:00 AM to 1:30 PM in USNH Offices.
